
M T  M A R T H A  P R I M A R Y  S C H O O L  

COMING EVENTS  

FEBRUARY 
 
Monday 6th 

 Year 6 Beach Program 

 06A, 06C & 06E 

 9.30am—2.30pm 

 

Tuesday 7th 

 Year 6 Beach Program 

 06B & 06D 

 9.30am—2.30pm 

 Safer Internet Day  

 

 

Wednesday 8th  

 All Year 5s Beach Program 

 9.30am —2.30pm 

 

Thursday 9th 

 Year 4 Beach Program 

 04B, 04D & 04E 

 9.30am — 2.30pm 

 

Friday 10th 

 Year 4 Beach Program 

 04A & 04C 

 9.30am — 2.30pm 

 

 

Monday 13th 

 Year 6 Beach Program 

 Carnival 

 9.30am — 2.30pm 

 

 

Tuesday 14th 

 Year 5 Beach Program 

 Carnival 

 9.30am — 2.30pm 

 

 

Wednesday 15th 

 Year 3 Beach Program 

 03C & 03D 

 9.30am — 2.30pm 

 

 Meet The Teacher 

 Years 4, 5 & 6 

 Bookings are essential  

 

Thursday 16th 

 Year 3 Beach Program 

 03A & 03B 

 9.30am — 2.30pm 

 

 Meet The Teacher 

 Prep, Years 1, 2 & 3 

 Bookings are essential 

 

Wednesday 22nd  

 PTA Meeting 6pm in Staff 

Centre all welcome 

         Banksia Bulletin 
Thursday 2nd February, 2017 

Principal Report 

Welcome Back to Mount Martha Primary School for 2017. I hope everyone had a very enjoyable and 

restful holiday! 2017 promises to be another fantastic school year and I am really pleased with our very 

smooth start.  The students have quickly settled in to their new classes.  Organisation is a real focus for 

the first few days as students become familiar with the class and school routines.  On the first two pupil 

free days, the staff started with a professional development day focussed on the VCOP/Big Write     

program to further develop their teaching of writing.  Staff also updated their skills in the management of    

anaphylaxis and made the most of valuable curriculum planning and preparation time. 

For 2017 we have new staff join Mount Martha Primary School. Welcome to Miss Alice Eadie, Ms Sarah 

Bell, Mr Daniel Vercoe and Ms Laura Burgess.  Welcome back Mrs Lucinda Cooper, Mrs Alicia Latify, 

Mrs Jess Dixon and Mrs Anne Marie Paterson who have returned to the school after being on leave in 

2016.  Attached is a staff list for information.   

Our 2017 Preps start in their Prep class next Monday and have been participating in the Prep Interview 

process this week.  The first day of school is always a very exciting day and we wish them a wonderful 

time at Mt Martha Primary School! 

A huge welcome to our new students and families who are joining our school community for 2017. 

Year 2:  Harry, Danil, Capri, Raphael, Alex, Jack, 

Year 3:  Romily, Elwood, Charlie, Charli 

Year 4:  Ella, Noah, Frazer, Ciara, Ava, Eva, 

Year 5:  Indiana, Charlie 

Year 6:  Alexander, Archer, Oscar 

Meet The Teacher - Establishing a relationship and lines of communication with your child’s teacher is 

an important part of their education.  To assist this we are having two “Meet The Teacher” evenings. 

The first is on Wednesday 15th February for Years 4,5 and 6 and Thursday 16th February  for Years 

Prep, One, Two and Three.  Booking will be via the PTO online booking system.  Individual log in 

codes and information will be sent home in the near future. 

Keeping Up To Date - There are always many things happening at Mount Martha Primary School and 

there is always a need to keep informed. Communication of these events is important allowing everyone 

to know not only the event but also if any action is required at home eg returning permission slips or if 

there is an opportunity to be involved. Classroom teachers will let you know of events via notes,     

classroom blogs or notices at the classroom. Please sign up to the classroom blogs as they give a great 

insight into the work occurring there. The Banksia Bulletin is sent home and is also available via the 

website which also is another source of important school information. The Skool Bag app is used for 

reminders and links. It is well worth downloading to your device and is free.  We will also continue to 

use the SMS messaging system.  Please ensure we have your latest contact details. We encourage the 

sharing of information which is relevant to your child’s program or requirements with the classroom 

teacher. Of course questions can also be directed to the Office or Hugh, Karen or myself. 

Being Involved - There are many ways to be involved in the school. This may be as a helper in the 

classroom or at activities or in the PTA or School Council. Your help is always appreciated, your      

children love to see you involved and many long term friendships have been formed at school events. 

I am really looking forward to an exciting year in 2017! 

Kind regards 

Martin Page  

 

   NEXT SCHOOL COUNCIL 

MEETING                                                      

Thursday 9th February   

at 6.45pm                                                          

in the Staff Centre                      

 

Mt Martha Primary School strives to empower students to be active learners who make a positive impact 
in a changing world. 



 

2017 Staff List  

Safer Internet Day 

Tuesday 7th February is Safer Internet Day and is a good time to discuss Internet Safety with your child. We 
will be discussing Internet safety at school and reminding students of our school acceptable Internet use   
agreement, which is signed by families and students upon enrolment at our school. We have a Prep – Year 2 
and Year 3-6 internet acceptable use agreement. Copies of the agreements are available in the office foyer and 
can be also be downloaded from the ICT blog. The internet agreements will also be posted on class blogs 
along with some videos to promote class and family discussion for International Safer Internet day.  

Class blogs will be updated for the new year and ready for families to subscribe to in time for our school Meet 
the Teacher interviews. We would love our school and wider community to follow our class blogs and interact 
with them by posting comments. We encourage you to share your thoughts as they relate to the learning     
showcased on our blogs. Commenting is what makes our blogs come alive. It allows the opportunity to connect 

to a wide and authentic audience, and improve literacy skills. Please be sure to leave a comment if you visit our blog! We look forward 
to receiving and replying to your comments. 

There are many excellent resources and games for students of all ages and also informative parent information about Cyber safety 
available on the Children's eSafety Commissioner website. The school ICT blog has a parent page with links to parent information. 
You may also like to have a look at the video that the Student ICT leaders created last year about how we celebrated Safer Internet 
Day.  

Scan the below code to view parent information about Cyber Safety. 

 

 

Sarah Forward 

Digital Technologies Specialist Teacher  

Principal Mr Martin Page 

Assistant Principals   Mr Hugh O’Brien  Mrs Karen Walker  

Prep Ms Jessica Dixon  Mrs Danielle Howle  Ms Mary O’Brien  Mrs Danielle Adcock  Mrs Julie Moncrieff   

Year 1 Mrs Kris Colson  Mrs Janine McAuley  Mrs Lyndal Gunn  Miss Lea Henderson  Miss Tessa Piccolo                     

Mrs Kimberley Klan 

Year 2 Miss Alice Eadie  Mrs Kelly Cartwright  Mrs Lucinda Cooper  Mrs Jeanette Goode  Ms Karen Hodgkins          

Mrs Esther Kuilboer  Mrs Alicia Latify 

Year 3 Mr Jason Antoniou  Mrs Jane Doye  Miss Alexandra Keates  Mr Daniel Vercoe 

Year 4 Mr Ross Hamaline  Mrs Jill Bull  Mrs Megan Kohlman  Mrs Joelle Rubinstein  Mrs Despi O’Connor              

Mrs Anne Marie Paterson 

Year 5 Mrs Sally Giles   Mrs Jenny Spiridis  Mr Jason Cech  Mr Justin Whelan 

Year 6 Mr Michael Beirne    Mr Darrel Hartwig  Ms Melanie Carson   Ms Donna Gadsby  Ms Sarah Bell 

Specialists Mrs Julie Christie  Mrs Sarah Forward  Mrs Leanne Rault   Mr Cameron Sweatman  Mr Bill Nickeas 

Office Mrs Lindie Hartwig  Ms Anna Goss  Mrs Gina McMartin  Ms Debra Tate 

First Aid Mrs Lorraine Stuart 

Support Mrs Maria Harvey  Mrs Yvonne Krahe  Mrs Leigh Moreton  Mrs Kerry Spiers 

Out of School Hours Care - Mrs Gillian Reid  Mrs Jane Moore   

Maintenance - Mr Andrew  Pryor 

https://esafety.gov.au/education-resources/iparent
http://ictmmps.global2.vic.edu.au/parent-information/
http://ictmmps.global2.vic.edu.au/kids-teaching-kids/cybersafety/


Student Conveyance Allowance – Private Car Travel            

Students attending a Primary or Secondary School  
An application on behalf of a student may be submitted if the student is:  

 a Victorian resident  

 school aged and enrolled (3) three or more days per week at a school; and  

  attending a school/campus located outside the Melbourne metropolitan conveyance boundary 

 A student who meets the above requirements may be eligible if they:  

 attend their nearest or designated neighbourhood government school/campus appropriate to their year level, at which admission is 

permissible, or  

  attend their nearest appropriate non-government school/campus appropriate to their year level, at which admission is permissible, 

and  

 reside 4.8km or more by the shortest practicable route from the campus attended.  

If approved the allowance payable is based on the one way distance to make the journey to and from school.  
No allowance is payable if the journey to and from school could be made using a public transport service or contract school bus.  

APPLICATIONS ARE AVAILABLE AND NEED TO BE SUBMITTED TO THE SCHOOL OFFICE 

BY WEDNESDAY 1ST MARCH, 2017 

  



Our school purpose is to ensure a high quality and engaging learning program that builds on the capability of every student. 

M T  M A R T H A  P R I M A R Y  S C H O O L  

Mt Martha Primary School                                        

Glenisla Dve 

Mount Martha  3934 

Phone: 5974 2800 Fax: 5974 3634  

Absence Line 5973 7700 or visit the school website          

E-mail: mount.martha.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au  

Website:  www.mtmarthaps.vic.edu.au 

Office Hours 8.30am-4.15pm Monday - Friday 

OSHCP: 0407 438 858 

Uniform Shop:  1800 337 396 

Tuesdays: 8.45am—9.45am 

Thursdays: 3.00pm—4.00pm 

Cash, credit card & EFTPOS facilities.  

Sorry, no cheques accepted 

Online ordering available at: www.psw.com.au 

PSW Frankston 

21 Playne St, Frankston 

(03) 9769 6510 

Shop Hours Sun & Mon Closed. Tue to Fri 8.30am-4.30pm 

& Sat 9am - 2.30pm.  

 

CONTACTS 

A friendly reminder to families and friends that Melrose Dve is              
reserved for STAFF PARKING.  Please use Eco Park or Glenisla Dve. 

Mt Martha Primary School strives to provide a safe environment for 

students, staff and visitors. Please alert the office to any hazards. 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL TERMS 2017 

TERM 1  1st February to 31st March 2017  

TERM 2 18th April to 30th June 2017 

TERM 3 17th July to 22nd September 2017 

TERM 4  9th October to 22nd December 2017  


